Miss Edna Hills, Department of Home Economics, University of Kansas.

Dear Miss Hill:

I am returning the clipping which you kindly loaned me several weeks ago. Thank you very much.

We have had a conference with Mr. Simons and I believe he is friendly to the program in general. I have asked Miss Evans to endeavor to straighten Mr. Simons out on what he thought was excessive cost per child in the nursery school.

Mrs. Tom Jones made a wonderful impression upon Mr. Simons when I had him down at the nursery. She did a real sales job, and a high class one, too.

Sincerely yours,

FCA:AH Ino. Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.